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Dear Ms White

Thank you for your Constituent Question on Thursday, 12 September 2024, asked as
follows:

My question is on behalf of Bec, who is an educator at the Thrive Early Learning Centre in
St Marys.

The community of St Marys has long been advocating for a new early childhood and
education centre to be located and constructed on the St Marys school site.

The current facility can only accept 10 children and there is a long waiting list that prevents
parents from returning to work and denies children access to early childhood education.

Your government has signed an MOU with the Break O’Day Council to progress this project,
but it remains unclear whether this includes siting a new centre at the school, how many
places will be offered for children, and when construction of a new centre might start.

Can you provide a detailed update on whether your government is committed to delivering
this project and by when?

| am pleased to provide the following response:

The Tasmanian Liberal Government is working with regional partners under the Strategic
Regional Partnership agreement for the East Coast to progress regional priorities.

The signed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) included a priority to progress a project
for investigating childcare provision in St Marys.

The Government has delivered funding support to the Break O’'Day Council, as project
owner, to commence this work.

The project will initially deliver a needs analysis for supply and demand of early childhood
education and care, and outside school hours care in St Marys.



The project will also identify potential sites for a new education and care facility in St Marys
and the current school site is one of a range of site options under consideration.

If the constituent would like more current information about the progression of this project,
and when it is expected to be completed, | would encourage them to contact the Council’s
General Manager, John Brown.

Yours sincerely
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Jo Palmer MLC
Minister for Education




